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The Commonwealth of Massachusetts

Executive Office of Health and Human Services

Department of Public Health
Bureau of Health Care Safety and Quality 

67 Forest Street, Marlborough, MA 01752



Memorandum
TO:

Clinic Chief Executive Officers
FROM:          
Elizabeth Daake Kelley, MPH, MBA, Director 
Bureau of Health Care Safety and Quality


SUBJECT:   
Space on Clinic Premises for COVID-19 Testing
DATE:
May 12, 2020

Providing care for people seeking treatment for possible Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19) may prove to be especially challenging for health care practitioners and facilities should a surge in volume of patients with possible exposure to or symptoms of COVID-19 illness overwhelm the capacity of facilities. As part of ongoing statewide preparations and to address the potential influx of patients with possible COVID-19 exposure or symptomology to clinics, the Department of Public Health (DPH) is issuing this guidance to clinics. 

DPH has received requests from clinics to use space on the premises of the clinic, including but not limited to, tents, to temporarily establish COVID-19-screening, specimen collection or areas for the purposes of testing patients for COVID-19 exposure. 

Through this letter, DPH authorizes use of space on, adjacent to, or reasonably proximate to the clinic premises selected by the clinic for testing of possible COVID-19 patients for the length of the declared state of emergency, provided that the clinic complies with the below Guidelines for Use of Space for Screening of Patient Presenting with possible COVID-19 Exposure or Illness, hereinafter referred to as Guidelines, and receives such local approval as may be necessary for the erection and use of temporary structures. 

The Guidelines outline the conditions for temporary use of space by a clinic to screen, test or collect specimens from patients with possible COVID-19 exposure. Each clinic should use the Guidelines to identify appropriate space(s), if available. 

A clinic must first receive approval from DPH by emailing HFLLicenseAction@state.ma.us. if it expects to temporarily close the clinic and/or not provide the services it is licensed to provide in order to establish COVID-19 testing areas. 

A clinic using space for COVID-19 screening, testing or sample collection purposes must supply its own personal protective equipment. 

A clinic using space for COVID-19 screening, testing or sample collection purposes must meet the applicable requirements for collection stations in 105 CMR 180, The Operation, Approval and Licensing of Clinical Laboratories. 
Guidelines for Use of Space for Screening, Testing or Sample Collection of Patient Presenting with possible COVID-19 Exposure or Illness 
The clinic must have written guidelines that address the following: 
· A staffing plan with staff qualifications, including appropriate orientation and training 

· Policy for security of patients, facilities, supplies, pharmaceuticals and crowd management 

· Patient flow systems addressing screening and testing 

· Policies for ensuring appropriate personal protective equipment (PPE) are available for all staff 

· Protocols for following current standards of practice 

The physical space must conform to the following requirements: 

· Limited to on, adjacent or reasonably proximate to the clinic premise locations only (for example a nearby but not adjacent school parking lot would be acceptable when reasonably close to the clinic)
· Minimum four-foot aisles maintained between patient exam chairs 

· Immediate access to hand wash sinks or other forms of hand hygiene 

· Reasonably sized workspace with privacy considerations for patient screening, testing or sample collection 

· Provision for environmental cleaning, sanitization and appropriate decontamination 

· Space, cabinets or carts for storage of supplies and specimens 

· Provision for medical recordkeeping, including measures to ensure patient confidentiality 

· Signage to direct patients to the space 

DPH continues to work with state, federal and local partners on the outbreak of novel Coronavirus 2019 (COVID-19), caused by the virus SARS-CoV-2, and we continue to appreciate the essential role you have in responding to this evolving situation. 

DPH strongly encourages all clinics in Massachusetts to monitor the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) website and the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) website for up-to-date information and resources: 

· CMS website: https://www.cms.gov/About-CMS/Agency-Information/Emergency/EPRO/Current-Emergencies/Current-Emergencies-page  

· CDC website: https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/healthcare-facilities/index.html  

Additionally, please visit DPH’s website that provides up-to-date information on COVID-19 in Massachusetts: https://www.mass.gov/2019coronavirus. 

 CDC website: https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/healthcare-facilities/index.html 

Additionally, please visit DPH’s website that provides up-to-date information on COVID-19 in Massachusetts: https://www.mass.gov/2019coronavirus.
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